
 

 

 

Longford County Council 

SITE NOTICE 

Planning and Development Act (as amended) 

Part 8 Planning and Development Regulations 2001 (as amended) 

Notice of proposed development: N63 Ballinalee Road Pedestrian and Cycle Scheme, Longford Town, 

Pursuant to the requirements of the above, notice is hereby given of a proposal by Longford County Council 

to undertake footpath and cycle track construction including junction improvement works along the N63 

Ballinalee  Road, Longford, Co. Longford.  

The proposed development will consist of the following: 

1. Street and public realm improvement works along the N63 Ballinalee Road  between the Junction of  

Ard Michael estate and the N63/N4 junction for a total distance of approximately 920m. The 

proposed works will include the provision of a cycle track and footpath contained within the existing 

verges on both sides of the N63. 

2.  Junction tightening works on both sides along the route. 

3. Provision of a new controlled pedestrian and cycle crossing point. 

4. The planting of native hedge screening and trees, provision of upgraded street lighting, road signage 

and markings, landscaping, and all ancillary site works. 

Plans and particulars of the proposed development will be available for inspection or purchase at a fee, not 

exceeding the reasonable cost of making a copy, at the Planning Department offices of Longford County 

Council, Áras an Chontae, Great Water Street, Longford during official public opening hours, excluding 

weekends and bank holidays from Friday 3rd June 2022 up to and including Monday 4th July 2022. 

Plans and particulars will also be available to view online at www.longfordcoco.ie 

Submissions with respect to the proposed development, dealing with the proper planning and sustainable 

development of the area, may be made in writing to Longford County Council, headed “N63 Ballinalee Road 

Pedestrian and Cycle Scheme” and addressed to Planning Section, Longford County Council, Áras an Chontae, 

Great Water Street, Longford to arrive not later than Monday 18th July 2022 at 4pm. 

Signed 

__________________________    Date: 26 /05/2022 

John Brannigan 
Director of Services 
Longford Co. Council 


